

South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee
Minutes of meeting held on 14th December 2017
@ 9.30 a.m. in the Council Chamber, City Hall

Attendance:

South East Area Councillors

Cllr Mannix Flynn (Chairperson)
Cllr Claire O'Connor (Vice-Chairperson)
Cllr Patrick McCartan
Cllr Frank Kennedy
Cllr Dermot Lacey
Cllr Patrick Costello
Cllr Mary Freehill
Cllr Chris Andrews

Garda Síochána

Chief Superintendent Francis Clerkin
Chief Superintendent Kevin Galton
Superintendent Gerard Delmar
Inspector Henry Fitzpatrick

Guest Speakers,

From the Criminal Assets Bureau
Chief Bureau Officer Patrick Clavin
Inspector Tom Lynch
Detective Garda Martin Harrington

Dublin City Council

Rose Kenny, Area Manager
Brian Hanney, Assistant Area Manager
Kevin O'Sullivan, Public Domain Officer
Eimear O'Sullivan, Senior Staff Officer
Brian Kavanagh, Area Housing Manager
Leah Johnston, Staff Officer

Business/Community Members:

Ciaran Flanagan

Apologies:

Superintendent Colm Murphy

-
1. **Minutes of previous meeting**
Agreed.
 2. **Presentation on Criminal Assets Bureau**
Members welcomed the presentation.
 3. **Presentation on Contingency Plan in the event of a Major City Emergency**
made by Chief Superintendent Francis Clerkin, DMR South Central Division.
Members welcomed the presentation.
 4. **Presentation on DMR South Central Division Crime Statistics** made by Chief Superintendent Francis Clerkin.
Issue in relation to ongoing anti-social behaviour in the Cabbage Patch discussed.
Issue in relation the legislation of rickshaws operating in the city and the issue of rickshaw drivers drug dealing discussed.
Action: *An Garda Síochána to provide update in relation to both issues at the March meeting*
 5. **Presentation on DMR South Division Crime Statistics** made by Chief Superintendent Kevin Galton.
Anti-social behaviour, drug dealing and traffic enforcement issues on Mount Pleasant Avenue discussed. Recent spate of burglaries in the Terenure/Hazelbrook area

discussed. Graffiti at Harolds Cross Bridge discussed. Issue of cyclists cycling on footpaths discussed.

Action: *An Garda Síochána to provide update in relation to issues raised at March meeting*

6. A.O.B.

Presentation on Victims of Crime

Action: *Request for a presentation for 2018.*

Promotion of JPC

Members requested to continue to promote the work of the JPC.

General

Chairperson wished Members a peaceful and safe Christmas.